
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Drawing everyday 

people to faithfully 

follow God’s Word. 

Faith Lutheran Church 

January, 2018 Newsletter 

3000 NW Loop, Stephenville, Texas 76401 
254-968-2710 

Website: faithlutheranstephenville.com 
Email:  church.office@faithlutheranstephenville.com    

Special Events  

January 4:  S.A.I.L. Bible Study at Good Tree 
 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ уΣ мрΣ нн ϧ нфΥ  /ƻǳǇƭŜΩǎ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ Ϥ bŀǊǘƘŜȄ 
 

January 14 & 28:  Stephen Ministry Supervision & 
             Continuing Education at 6:30pm ~ Narthex 
 

January 21:  Sanctity of Life Sunday 
            LWML Mission Sunday Event 
      (Lunch & Special Presentation) at 12:30pm ~ Narthex 
 

January 25 & 26: Faith School ECE Conference 
 

January 28:  Hymn Sing at 4:00pm ~ Sanctuary 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January  Sermon Themes  

 

 7th:      òA Matter of Death and Lifeó The Baptism of Our Lord, Ephesians 6:1 -11 

14th :  ò(W)holy Owned by Godó     1 Corinthians 6:19 

21st:  òHope for Lifeó  Sanctity of Life and Mission Sunday  

28th :   òCan but Wonõtó  1 Corinthians 8:1 ð13 

 

 

 

 

Be Resolved to Be Involved 

 
 Are you the kind of person that makes resolutions?  What kind?   It seems like the resolutions 

we tend to make focus on our self-improvement. Maybe to lose weight, pray more, read the whole 

Bible in one year or just be a kinder person. Often those plans get off track and donôt get fulfilled.  
 

It seems whatôs missing is accountability.  If we are doing something only for us, we are the 

ones who care the most, and perhaps the only one who cares whether we complete the planned 

resolution. That is not always a strong enough reason to follow through on our resolution. 
 

Let me suggest another kind of resolutionðthe kind that involves serving others. If we pour 

ourselves into the lives of others two things happen: 1. We become accountable, because it will 

affect others if we do or do not follow through on our resolution.   2.  The service is self-rewarding. 

As it is often said, it really is more blessed to give than to receive.  These two outcomes make it 

easier to follow through on those resolutions that affect others.  
 

So, resolve to be involved in the lives of others. Where does that happen?  It can happen by 

volunteering for a local non-profit organization that serves others and is especially dependent 

upon volunteers to do that.  It can happen by resolving not just to pray more, but to pray 

specifically for someone, a friend in need, or enemy, or your leaders. You will be able to see the 

effects of your prayers and find satisfaction in the answered prayers.  
 

 Being involved in the lives of others happens when we remember that we are the Body of 

Christ, one of many members without which the Body cannot function properly.  Remember that 

you have a gift to give, and for every gift, there is someone who needs to be blessed by it.  Resolve 

to bless someone with that gift.  And, remember that simply your presence is a gift, in worship, 

in a study or prayer group, and is the kind of involvement that brings joy to others.   
 

Whatever your role, remember that you were created to be with others, both for their good 

and for yours. So whatever you resolve this year, be resolved to be involved.  
 

I thank God for your involvement in the ministry. You have blessed many by it.  

  

Pastor Tom Konz  
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 Sunday School is for everyone. Just as God 

gave His Son to walk here on  Earth, He also 

gave us Jesus in the form of His Word.  

I encourage you to plug in for Christian 

Education from 9:45 -10:30am every Sunday 

morning.  

 

            

   

Journey through Romans with Pastor 

Tom in the narthex.  

How does worldly wealth affect your 

life? Join Sarah Weaver in Room 6 as 

they go through a video series entitled 

άIŜ ǿƘƻ ŘƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǘƻȅǎΧ still 

ŘƛŜǎΦέ  

For adults already participating, 

²ƘƛǘƴŜȅΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ƛǎ ƴŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ 

their book God of All Comfort.  

 

Youth Classes  

Children 3 and under play in the 

nursery.  

Preschool through 1st graders meet with 

Cheryl Hatton or Sarah Osterloh in 

Room 5.  

2nd through 4th graders meet with Cheryl 

Konz in the Library.  

5th and 6th graders are participating in 

Bible Survey with Bethany Espinoza in 

Room 8.  

7th thought 12th graders are 

investigating the lineage of Jesus with 

Emily Lansmon in the FLY Room. 

 

òFor  the word of God is living and  active,  sharper than any  two -edged 

sword, piercing to the divisi on of soul and of spirit, of joints and of marrow, 

and  discerning the thoughts and intentions of the heart.ó Hebrews 4:12 

Challenge yourself. Letõs grow together in Christ by studying His Word.  

 

 

We love Jesus!  

 

Adult Classes  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Please keep this confidential………” 

 

When you say these words to your Stephen Minister, you can be assured your 

Stephen Minister will keep quiet about what you share.  Confidentiality is a 

cornerstone of Stephen Ministry.  Not only is what their care receiver says not 

revealed, Stephen Ministers donôt even tell anyone who their care receiver is.  

 

Above is a good lesson for us to always live by. When someone tells you something 

private, resist the temptation to pass it along. In the event you really believe someone 

else needs to know, get his or her permission to pass it on. 

 

When you see that people are sad, lonely or grief-stricken, show them you care.  Ask 

how they are and listen to what they have to say.  You may find their need is great.  

Encourage them to consider Stephen Ministry as a way to receive the transforming 

love and care of Jesus. 

 

And, as you pray, think about what gifts God has given you and whether they can 

best be utilized as a Stephen Minister. 

 

For more information, contact Pastor Tom, Everett Seider, Sherre West or Greg 

Wertz or call the church office (254-968-2710) to find out more about what you can 

do for the Lord. 

Faith Lutheran Church  

Stephen Ministry  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All (men and women) are invited to our Mission Event on Sunday, January 21st  

¶ What:   Missionaries---J.D, Stacy, and Clay Young of the “Touch a Life” ministry 

(yes, they are related to the Young family in our church ) will present a program 

about their ministry in Ghana (child labor) and Cambodia (slave trade) with 

personal stories and pictures.  There will also be a Short Presentation between 

services during Sunday School time.  

¶ When:  Lunch provided by LWML at NOON (Childcare provided, too!) and then 

the Young family will present a program with video and inspiring stories about 

their ministry in Ghana and Cambodia and how God’s love is changing and 

healing lives!  

 

 

              Dear members of Faith Lutheran Churchéespecially all women: 

**Our LWML  has served Faith Lutheran Church since before it had its own building.   

Our group helped obtain a $5000 grant to organize and build a church.  That was a lot of 

money back in 1962! 

**We have the notebook  used by the secretary that shares what the women did for Faith 

Lutheran in those early yearséall handwritten!  Women young and old were a part of 

the group and all worked together with joy in helping spread the mission of the saving 

Gospel in a variety of ways.  Always, MITES have been collected and were the source of 

that first $5000 grant.   

**Today, LWML still collects MITES  just for the sole purpose of funding projects all 

over the world in support of the mission of bringing the saving word of Jesus our Savior 

to all people.  Our congregation has faithfully supported this mission by donating coins 

and dollars to our MITE box each month.  Since October, we have collected over $300.  

For all of 2017, we have collected a little over $1000.  Just think of how those coins are 

blessing many and bring souls to Jesus!  Thank you! 

 

Lutheran Women in Mission 

(LWML) 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Since November, LWML has: 

¶ Helped provide food for the Big Brothers Big Sisters Thanksgiving dinner 

¶ Purchased and delivered Christmas Mustard Seed devotions to every 

woman of the congregation plus some Faith School staff 

¶ Purchased the goodies and assembled all the goody bags for all the 

children of Faith Lutheran 

¶ Provided the Advent Wednesday meal on December 13th. 

¶ Met at Cheryl Konz’s home to plan for January 

¶ Worked on getting the Nursery Roll started for Sunday School 

¶ Agreed to give seed money of $100 to help get the new adult Bible 

Study started that will be led by Brandon and Whitney Lee 

 

LWML, cont. 

Coming in January: 

1. We will meet for planning on January 8th @ 6:00pm in Room 6.  All women are 

welcome to come. 

2. On January 21st we will host a Mission Sunday.  J.D., Stacy and Clay Young of the 

ά¢ƻǳŎƘ ŀ [ƛŦŜέ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ƙere to present the ministry in Ghana (child labor 

issues) and in Cambodia (slave trade).    

3. January 21st the Youngs will lead Sunday School/Bible Class between services.   

They will also briefly speak at both church services.  But following the 2nd service, 

LUNCH WILL BE PROVIDED, PLUS BABYSITTING so all adults can attend their full 

presentation that Sunday afternoon. 

4. On January 21st, a Love offering will be accepted for this Touch a Life ministry. 

5. More attention to the Sunday School Nursery Roll project. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact any LWML officer:   Lynann Simpson, Marlene White, 
Whitney Lee, Rachel Moravec, Cheryl Konz, Rosanne Keilers.  

 

We hope to see some new faces at our programs and meetings in 2018.  

Letõs keep collecting MITES and keep LWML going for the next 

generation.  The mission of saving souls continuesébe a part of it!   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

/ƘƻƛŎŜǎ /ƭƛƴƛŎ ϧ [ƛŦŜ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊ 
 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ CŀƛǘƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŦƻǊ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊΗ CƻǊ ƻǾŜǊ 

ол ȅŜŀǊǎΣ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜŘ {ŀƴŎǘƛǘȅ ƻŦ IǳƳŀƴ [ƛŦŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ό{hI[{ύ ŀǎ ŀ 

Řŀȅ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ ƻŦ ƘǳƳŀƴ ƭƛŦŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ Řŀȅ ŀƭǎƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ 

ŦƻǊ ǇǊŜƎƴŀƴŎȅ ŎŀǊŜ ŎŜƴǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ  

ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŜȅ Řƻ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ƭƛŦŜπŀŦŦƛǊƳƛƴƎ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ 

ǘƻ ŜƳǇƻǿŜǊ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƴ ǘƻ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ƭƛŦŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǳƴōƻǊƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ 

{ŀƴŎǘƛǘȅ ƻŦ IǳƳŀƴ [ƛŦŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ  

ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нмΣ нлмуΦ .ŀōȅ ōƻǘǘƭŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ Řŀȅ  

ŀƴŘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ пΣ нлмуΦ 

 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΣ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ϧ ǘƛƳŜΣ 

{ƘŜǊǊŜ ²Ŝǎǘ 
 

 

 

S.A.I.L. 
(Seniors A live I n the Lord)  

 
On December 7, S.A.I.L. met at PastaFina for a Special THANK YOU 

luncheon with 20 members and guests attending.  A BIG thank you to 

Pastor for all the wonderful Bible studies he puts together for us.  This 

shows us that we are never too old to learn something new or bring to 

mind something we haven't thought of in some time. Thank you to Lisa 

Stroebel for all the help she gives when we ask and when we need 

reminding.  Thank you to Emily Lansmon for getting us involved in ways 

that we didn't know we could be. Then, a "Thank You" to everyone that 

helps make our meetings special with all the prayers and fellowship. 

With the New Year quickly coming upon us, we would like to encourage 

anyone in the congregation that is interested to attend our monthly Bible 

Studies.  We will meet again Jan 4th, 2018 at Good Tree.  Pastor will lead 

us into God's Word.   January 28, 2018, we will serve refreshments at the 

"Hymn Sing" that Arnold Ramming is putting together. 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Hymn Sing 
 

Several months ago, we started hearing about how the Reformation began in earnest 500 years ago 

when Martin Luther posted his 95 Theses.  Such a major monumental undertaking as the 

Reformation does not happen just overnight or even a few years; it took decades for the all the 

Reforms to come to fruition.  Consequently, it  deserves our introspection for more than just a 

passing day in late October.  So, in honor of that anniversary and all that happened in the 

Reformation, we invite you to a Special Celebration Hymn Sing on January 28, 2018 at 4:00 PM here 

at Faith Lutheran Church. 
 

Five basic tenets of  the Reformation will provide the theme for our celebration:  

 

¶ òLet God speak directly to His people through the Scriptures, and let His people 

respond with grateful songs of praise.ó  τ Martin Luther 
 

Scripture alone, 
 

¶ Grace alone, 
 

¶ Faith alone, 
 

¶ Christ alone, and 
 

¶ Glory to God alone.  
 

Our celebration will include readings, skits, hymns, and songs from several cultures of various 

musical styles, and written across many centuries ς from the early Church to present day ς 

ǊŜƳƛƴŘƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘΩǎ ƪƛƴƎŘƻƳ ƛǎ άŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƳǳƭǘƛǘǳŘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƴƻ ƻƴŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƴǳƳōŜǊΣ ŦǊƻƳ ŜǾŜǊȅ 

nation, from all tribes and peoples and languages, standing before the throne and before the 

[ŀƳōΣ ŎƭƻǘƘŜŘ ƛƴ ǿƘƛǘŜ ǊƻōŜǎΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŀƭƳ ōǊŀƴŎƘŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀƴŘǎΦέ      REVELATION 7:9 
 

Child care for kids age 3 years old and younger will be provided. 
 

After the Hymn Sing, please join us for refreshments and fellowship in our Family Center.  A 

Reformation Timeline will be on display where you can learn about events that led up to the 

Reformation, trials and councils that were instrumental in shaping the Reformation, various 

leaders who stood firm in their faith, and several social and governmental institutions that came 

about because of the Reformation. 
 

Please invite your family, friends, neighbors and co-workers to attend.  We will be providing flyers 

to help you extend those invitations - watch for more information about them in Sunday morning 

announcements in early January. 
 

!ǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άDǊŜŀǘ aǳƭǘƛǘǳŘŜέΣ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ .ǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ 

and Sisters in Christ from all the communities of Erath County and beyond joining us as we lift our 

hearts and voices to praise our God! 

 Arnold Ramming  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Faith family, Your generosity continues to be a blessing us as you have again showered us with a 

financial gift of love this Christmas season.  Not only have you given us a treasure for personal use, but 

you have expressed appreciation for the work of the Gospel among you. The spirit behind the gift is 

cherished as much as the gift itself.  As we are in our 20th year with you in sharing God’s love, we pray 

that His peace at Christmas and all through the year will continue to bring you joy as you cherish one 

another in the family of Faith. Again, thank you all so much.  Grace and peace to you all.    

Pastor Tom and Cheryl   

 

 

To My Dear Faith Family, Please accept my deepest thank s for your generous Christmas gift.  Jeff and I 

have a couple of ôwish listõ items, and the gift will certainly help out with either.  But, more than 

anything, please know that I am so grateful for the love that each of you show to me and my family.  It is  

truly a blessing to work among you in the ministry of Faith Lutheran Church, and I am thankful to call 

you my family.  Thank you again.           Lisa Stroebel  

 
Thank You ï I want to thank the Faith Lutheran family for the generous gift this Christmas season.  

May God richly bless you and yours.  Mike Blount 

 

Merry Christmas and Glorious Epiphany!  Cindy and I extend and heartfelt thank you to all 

our Brothers and Sisters in Christ here at Faith Lutheran for your wonderful support of our 

ministry among you during the past year.  And, with the gracious Love Gift you gave us at 

Christmas, we know we are truly blessed to be here with you.  We pray that the Prince of Peace 

- whose birth we have celebrated with Great Joy - will abide with us all and grant us His 

Loving Presence throughout the New Year!   

- Arnold Ramming, Music Director, Faith Lutheran Stephenville  

 

Dear Faith Family, 

We sincerely thank you for your prayers, caring, and thoughts.  I am healing well and 

anticipate starting the Spring 2018 semester.   

A very special thank you to Pastor Tom for coming to Methodist Hospital Mansfield, praying 

with us, and then staying with Shelby during my surgery.  

Blessed by His love, 

Ann Calahan and family 

 

Faith Family, Thank you so much for all of your love, su pport, and encouragement this past year! Yõall 

truly are an outstanding family of Christ. Thank you for your generous love offering; Will and I 

appreciate it immensely! I love serving alongside all of you and look forward to continuing growing in 

our relat ionships with one another and with Jesus Christ!                 Emily  

 



  On Wednesdays during Advent, FLY will have supper with our Faith Family  

at 6:00pm & attend worship at 6:45pm.  Invite your friends!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Feed the Youth! 

Would you like to feed our youth?  FLY 

meets on Wednesdays at 6:00pm for 

dinner, activity, and Bible study. Please 

let Emily know if you’d like to volunteer 

to feed our youth (about 20 mouths) on 

a Wednesday in January. Thank you! 

 

The Christmas program was phenomenal! 

It was truly a joy to celebrate Christmas 

with my church family. Thank you to all 

who participated; we did a great job 

sharing Christõs love with one another!  

 

 

 

was a success!  FLY had a 

booth on the square during the cityõs 

annual Holly Jolly Christmas selling 

hot chocolate, popcorn and cotton 

candy.  A BIG thank you to the 

Cogburns for their donations and 

expertise!  FLY raised a hefty amount 

towards camp and mission trip, and we 

had a lot of fun all the while!  

 

Dodgeball + scavenger hunt + capture the flag + charades + midnight worship + gift 

exchange = lock-in!  We got about an hour and a half of sleep, but we wouldnõt have it 

any other way. Our annual lock-in was a blast.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to invite you and your spouse to participat e in an upcoming small group Bible Study 

called the Art of Marriage.   Marriage is the foundation of the family, society, and the church.  What 

can we do as Christians do bolster our marriages? What can God do through us?    

The Art of Marriage weaves togeth er expert teaching, engaging stories, man -on-the -street 

interviews, humorous vignettes and much more to portray the hope and beauty of Godõs design for 

marriage in a six -week study format.  The Art of Marriage small -group series topics include:  

¶ Love Happens:  Godõs Purpose and Plan 

¶ Love Fades:  Overcoming Isolation  

¶ Love Dances:  Fulfilling Our Responsibilit ies 

¶ Love Interrupted:  Communication and Conflict  

¶ Love Sizzles:  Experiencing Real Intimacy  

¶ Love Always:  Leaving a Lasting Legacy  
 

This six-week course w ill be on Monday evenings, beginning January 8 th  at 6:00pm in the 

Narthex.  Couplesõ workbooks are $20. To reserve your space, please email Emily at 

emily.lansmon@faithlutheranstephenville.c om  or sign up on the church bulletin board in the 

narthex.  

Emily Lansmon  

 

 

 

This year, Sanctity of Life Sunday will use the resources from Lutherans for Life.   While we 

support the local Choices Clinic with our baby bottles, we also want to remember the 

ministry of Lutherans for Life (LFL).  Here is more information:   

LFL provides unique Gospel-centered, life-issue educational resources, audio/video, and 

[ƛŦŜ ¢ŜŀƳ ŀƴŘ [ƛŦŜ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜΦ [C[ ǎŜŜƪǎ ǘƻ άŜǉǳƛǇ 

Lutherans to be Gospel-ƳƻǘƛǾŀǘŜŘ ǾƻƛŎŜǎ CƻǊ [ƛŦŜΦέ [C[ ƳŀƪŜǎ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ 

thousands of Lutheran congregations and parishioners all year long. Through our Word of 

Hope outreach, LFL offers the love, hope, and healing power of Jesus Christ to post-

abortive men and women. In 2018, we are focusing on the theme Hope For LifeΥ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ 

HǳƳŀƴƛǘȅ ŜǾŜƴ ƛƴ ǎǳŦŦŜǊƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ OǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ƛƴ ǳƴŎŜǊǘŀƛƴǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ Promise even 

ƛƴ ǿŜŀƪƴŜǎǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ Enjoyment in the unexpected. To do all this, LFL relies on 

financial support from congregations and other dedicated friends to make its work 

possible. 

Should you have any questions, please check out www.lutheransforlife.org. 
 

mailto:emily.lansmon@faithlutheranstephenville.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stay updated at 

faithlutheranstephenville.com 

 

  Like us on facebook at   

      FaithLutheranStephenville  

 

 

Need to Know  
 

Faith School will be closed 

for their annual Early 

Childhood Conference on 

January 25 and 26.  The 

Church Office will be open 

during these dates. 

Circuit Pastorsô Meeting 

Januaryôs meeting will be held 

at Faith Lutheran on the 16 th .  

We wil l serve lunch to the 

pastors.  If you would like to 

help prepare and/or serve the 

meal, please contact Lisa 

Stroebel at 968 -2710.  

 
 Faith  has 

updated how we 

communicate 

membersõ need for  

prayer, and itõs easy to join.  Simply text 

PRAY to the number  57711 on your cell 

phone, and you will be connected to 

the prayer team.  When special or 

urgent prayer is needed, you will 

receive a tex t message from the 

church with the request.  If you need a 

prayer, contact the church office, and 

the request for prayer will go out to the 

prayer team on your behalf . 

 

 

 

 
 Altar Flowers 

The altar flower calendar 

for 2018 is ready!  If you 

would like to volunteer to 

ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŦƭƻǿŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ CŀƛǘƘΩǎ 

altar, please sign up on the 

calendar hanging between 

the church kitchen and 

sanctuary. 

Happy Anniversary!  

Please wish Matt & Leslie Hallgarth a 

happy anniversary on January 1.  

 

We would like to recognize your 

anniversary too!  Please contact the 

Church Office.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

Introducing  

Lutheran World Relief (LWR)  

Farme rs Market Coffee  

Need Coffee?     Want to help improve someoneõs standard of living? 

What if there was a way to fill both requirements?  You can by simply 

purchasing coffee through Lutheran World Relief’s LWR Farmers Market 

Coffee project.  This coffee is produced in partnership with THRIVE Farmers, 

a coffee roaster that shares LWR’s passion for helping farmers lift 

themselves out of poverty and become self-sufficient.   

Their “Farmer Direct” model eliminates the middleman in the coffee value 

chain to provide farmers with greater earnings.  As a result, LWR farmer 

partners not only get support from LWR projects – they also receive a strong 

up-front price for their beans.  Once those beans are sold as coffee, 

farmers will receive a portion of the profits as well. 

And, now, you can buy delicious coffee made from the beans grown and 

nurtured by these farmers.  And, for every pound of coffee purchased, 

THRIVE farmers will donate 80 cents back to LWR to continue reaching out 

to farmers all over the world. 

This month, Faith will be giving you an opportunity to taste this coffee 

before you purchase.  We will serve LWR Farmers Market Coffee during 

brunch later in January.  Look for the Lutheran World Relief logo when you 

pour your cup. 

If you like the coffee and are interested in learning more or ordering, please 

check out the website at:  

 

https://lwr.org/get -involved/lwr -farmers -market -coffee  

 

 



 

October  2016 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 

 

 

 
Church & School 
Offices 
Closed  

2 
 

*James  
  Synatzske 
 
5:30pm PFS 
Meeting 

3 
 

 bƻ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
Music or FLY 

4 
 

10:00am S.A.I.L. 
Bible Study at 
Good Tree 
 

6:30pm Adult 
Vocal Choir~ 
Sanctuary 

5 
 

*Pastor Tom 
 

MOW ς  Pack 
 
 

10:00 Creative 
Kindness Craft 
Ministry 

6  Epiphany 
 

*Addy Ashley 
*Kim Leaverton 
 

 
 
 
 

7 
 

*Erika Barlow 
 
12:30pm Board of 
Education 
Meeting~Narthex 

 

 

8 
 

6:00pm Board of 
¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜΩǎ aǘƴƎ 
 

6:30pm Board of 
9ƭŘŜǊΩǎ aǘƴƎ 
 

сΥллǇƳ /ƻǳǇƭŜΩǎ 
Bible Study~ 
Narthex 
 
 

9 
 

*Darlene  
  Hufstutler 

10    

 
 

11 
 

*Kason Seider 
 

6:30pm Adult 
Vocal Choir~ 
Sanctuary 
 
 
 

12 
 

MOW ς  
Simpson 

 

13 
 

14    
 

5:00pm Board of 
Evangelism 
Meeting~Library 
 

6:30pm Stephen 
Ministry 
Supervision & 
Continuing Ed~ 
Narthex 

15 
 

6:00pm Church 
Council Mtng~  
Room 6 
 
сΥллǇƳ /ƻǳǇƭŜΩǎ 
Bible Study~ 
Narthex 

16 
 

9:00am Circuit 
±ƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ tŀǎǘƻǊǎΩ 
Meeting~ 
Narthex 

17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

18  
 

*Sarah Franz 
 

6:30pm Adult 
Vocal Choir~ 
Sanctuary 

19 
 

*Cheryl Hatton 
 

MOW ς  
Sparkman 

20 
 

*Cary 
  Strohmeyer 
 
 

21  Sanctity of 
       Life Sunday 
 

*Mark Cogburn 
 
12:30pm LWML 
Mission Event  

22 
 

6:00pm Board of 
Stewardship 
Meeting 
 

6:00pm /ƻǳǇƭŜΩǎ 
Bible Study~ 
Narthex 

23 
 

*Eli Espinoza 
*Sloan Weber 
*Matt Hallgarth 
 

24 
 

*Mason Hodges 
 
 
 
 
 
 

25 
 

*Nora Espinoza 
*Jason Young 
 

6:30pm Adult 
Vocal Choir~ 
Sanctuary 

26 
 

MOW -  West 

27 
 
 

28 
 

*Chuck Hamaker 
 

4:00pm Hymn 
Fest~Sanctuary 
 

6:30pm Stephen 
Ministry 
Supervision & 
Continuing Ed~ 
Narthex 

29 
 

*Lindsay 
Laurent 
*Ricky Osterloh 
 

сΥллǇƳ /ƻǳǇƭŜΩǎ 
Bible Study~ 
Narthex 

30 
 

*Lynann 
  Simpson 

31 
 

*Elliott Nehring 
*Ethan Nehring 

Sunday Schedule 
8:00am Divine Service 
9:15am Brunch 
9:45am Sunday School for all ages  
9:45am 5th/6 th Grade Bible Survey Class 
10:45am Divine Service 
(follow this schedule unless noted otherwise) 
 
 
 

 
 

 

*Celebrating Birthdays 

Tuesdays & Thursdays in January 
6:00pm ς 9:30pm 

FFC Occupied ς Linne/Dupre Attending 

Wednesday Schedule  
пΥолǇƳ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩs Music~Narthex 
5:00pm 7th Grade First Year Confirmation Class~Room 6 
5:00pm 8th Grade Second Year Confirmation Class~Youth Room 
6:00pm FLY Meal & Fellowship~FFC 
7:00pm Adult Chime Choir~Narthx 

 

Circuit Visitors PastorǎΩ Conference 

Faith School Closed: ECE Conference 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December  
Average Weekly  

Attendance 
(combined total) 

 

Midweek Advent: 58 
Christmas Eve: 160 

Sundays:  100 
 
 

 

Contributions for December, 2017 
 

  Weekly Budget Need -     $5,984.40 
 

  General Fund (Average Weekly Total) -   $6,959.80 

   *Includes Advent & Christmas Services 
 

  Designated (Monthly Totals) 

  Free to Serve -      $3,621.00 

  Love Offerings -          $980.00 

  Sunday School / Breadbox -       $353.00 

  FLY -  

Travel Assistance from District     $750.00 

Camp -                      $100.00 

Recycling -          $21.00 

  Building Rental -         $144.00 

  Sound System -           $80.00 

  Christmas MOW -          $50.00  

  Food for the Poor Donation -         $50.00 

  Memorial for Marlene Prettyman -        $25.00 

   

   

 

   

   

        

                
 

 

“Free to Serve” 
 

Contributions 

through  

2017 Year End 

equal  

$167,777.50 
 

 

 

 

Budget Comparison

Church & School 

 

Will be available at a 
later date. 

Elders 
 

Everett Seider, Head Elder  

Troy Kimbrough 

 Jeff Stroebel 

 Ronnie Tate 

Greg Wertz 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meals on 

Wheels  

5th Pack 

12th Simpson 

19th Sparkman 

26th West 

  

Readers -                  

1st  Service  

7th R. Tate/T. Kimbrough 

14th Tisha Gray 

21st Bethany Espinoza 

28th Joann Schulze 

  

Readers -                

2nd   Service  

7th Whitney Lee 

14th Will Lansmon 

21st Lee Barlow 

28th Magan Carrasco 

  

Date Snack Snack Snack Drink/Server 

7th Kimbrough Carlson Douglas Simpson 

14th Gallagher Stroebel West Wertz 

21st Konz Moravec A. Ramming Carrasco 

28th 
 

Fredrickson Keilers Hatton Angerhofer 

 Brunch Service includes setting up, serving & cleaning up afterward 

 

 

Altar Guild  
Sue Angerhofer & Sheila Small 

Greeters  

1st  Cindy Franz 

2nd Kris Nehring 

 

Altar Flowers  

  7th Open 

 14th Open 

 21st Open 

 28th Open 

  

 

        Acolytes  1st  Service     Acolytes    2nd Service  

   7th       Kat Cameron         Tate Maruska 

 14th       Kason Seider         Tyler Lee 

 21st        Lucy Espinoza         Sloan Weber 

 28th      Mason Hodges         Tristan Hanna             

                

  

Ushers  

1st  Charlie Fulton & Billy Gray 

2nd Terry West & Open 

 

GREETERS  

 

1st 
 

Dorwin & Joann Schulze 

 

2nd  
 

Sherre West 

 


